
 

 

CULTURE, MULTICULTURALISM AND STATUS OF WOMEN 

Office of the Minister 

 

Room 227 Legislature Building, 10800 - 97 Avenue, Edmonton, Alberta  T5K 2B6  Canada    Telephone 780-422-3559 

March 9, 2020 
 
Mr. Troy Balckley 
Speargrass Community Association 
PO Box 191 
Carseland, AB  T0J 0M0 
 
Dear Mr. Balckley: 
 
RE: Community Facility Enhancement Program (CFEP) Small 
 
On behalf of the Government of Alberta, I am pleased to advise you that your Community Facility 
Enhancement Program (CFEP) Small Application No. CFEP-081677 to assist the Speargrass 
Community Association with construction of the Speargrass Community Park Playground has been 
approved for $100,000. An electronic transfer of funds will be sent to your bank account in the 
coming weeks and notification will follow.  
 
As Minister of Culture, Multiculturalism and Status of Women, I am extremely honoured to support 
the work of nonprofit organizations that aim to foster healthy, vibrant communities across Alberta. 
The Government of Alberta is proud to support organizations that improve the quality of life in our 
communities. 
 
Acceptance and use of the grant funds will confirm your agreement with the terms and conditions of 
the Grant Agreement in your application. The final reporting templates are available on the Alberta 
Culture, Multiculturalism and Status of Women website at alberta.ca/community-facility-
enhancement-program. 
 
Please note that you will be required to file a statement of accounting and final report upon project 
completion or within 18 months of the payment date. If you have any inquiries, please contact 
program administration at 1-800-642-3855. 
  
I wish you continued success with your important work. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Leela Sharon Aheer 
Minister 
 
cc: Honourable Leela Sharon Aheer, MLA 
 Chestermere-Strathmore 


